MASSIE TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES


April 5, 2016

The Massie Township Board of Trustees met for regular session at the Massie Township Government Center, 10 N. Harveysburg Road, Harveysburg, Ohio 45032.  The meeting was called to order at 6:35 pm by President Dave Crisenbery. Present were: Vice-President Mark Dawson, Trustee Darrell McKinney, and Mary Wilkie, Fiscal Officer. 

Crisenbery led the Pledge of Allegiance.

McKinney made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Trustees Regular Meeting of April 5, 2016.  Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea, Motion passed.
Visitors/Public:
Warren County Sheriff Larry Sims presented the 2015 Year in Review Report. Home burglaries and drugs are still the biggest issues. The Commissioners have agreed to hire a “jail consultant” to review expansion of the jail.
Major Steve Arrasmith of the Warren County Drug Task Force presented the 2015 Annual Report. Their main target is drug trafficking with cases taking as long as a day to several years. There were 356 cases in 2015 up from 201 in 2014. There were 60 deaths last year from drug overdoses. Both Sheriff Sims and Major Arrasmith took questions from the residents in attendance.

Bill Grafe of Energy Alliance made a presentation of his services to the Trustees.  His company is an agent for electric and gas companies and saves money to communities. He explained how the aggregate process works. They concentrate on small businesses and residents. It is a ballot issue and residents can opt-out.

Road Department- Todd Fairchild was not present:
Dawson reported for Fairchild. The quote for the side door replacement from Home Depot is $1248.00. The Trustees approved a purchase order for $1500.00 to cover any extra expenses.

Todd repaired signs in need from the recent storm.

McKinney said he had one complaint from the tree trimming.

Massie Township Volunteer Fire Department-Chief Scott Hines reported:
The Chief recommended two new members to the Department. Scott Smith from Maineville has been here every weekend for the last several months. He is friends with others in the Department and has helped out a lot. He would like to take the 36 hour Firefighting Course. Don Fugate was the second recommendation. He has worked at South Lebanon in the past and now lives at 3134 Harveysburg Road. His certification has expired but he is going back to renew it. 
The Chief demonstrated the Knox box that is needed to get in to the Marina. It will have a locked gate and this is the recommended way for responders to enter. He would like four to have in the response vehicles with an approximate cost of $250.00 each.
A list of items will be provided next month recommended as access property to sell on Govdeals.

Since January 1st, there have been two mutual aid requests from Wayne Township and we have provided mutual to neighboring departments seven times. The Chief highlighted some recent responses.
Quotes for foam purchase will be provided at the May Trustees meeting.

The body for the new tanker is at the manufacturer. The Chief would like to go see it in June to make sure they are meeting the specs.

The Easter egg hunt was the largest turnout yet.

The Chief requested 20 life jackets for use at the Lake. This is for EMS services only. Quotes were provided last meeting. After discussion, the Trustees would like to purchase the recommended life jackets for $225.00 each enough for members in the squads for a total of six. The Trustees approved a purchase of up to $500.00 for the cheaper life jackets for the remaining members.
The Chief requested three sets of turnout gear. Quotes were provided. Costs were from $1700.00 to 1973.90. He would like to keep a rotation of three sets per year. He stated there was funding from a past grant. No decision was made.

Squad 28 needs tires. Four quotes were provided. Walt Luti has the State Bid and had the best quote of $795.18. Wilkie stated there was already money available in a BC for repairs and maintenance.

Squad 28 has engine issues and may not be cost effective to repair. Further repair investigation will be done and quotes provided in the future.

A Station Alerting System would like to be added in the future. Quotes and information will be provided at a future Trustees meeting.

Boat 28 was out on the lake for the Polar Plunge. It ran well but may need some miscellaneous equipment and repairs. Minimum expenses are expected.

Senate Bill 27 may become a reality. The discussion involves OSHA and gear extraction. The focus is on protecting volunteer departments. The Chief wants to write a grant for the gear extraction equipment the Bill would require.
The need and funding for a second boat is being evaluated. It would be a 15 foot inflatable rescue boat with a 30HP motor and trailer. This would allow for faster response times on the Lake especially in the tighter areas including the Marina. Estimated cost is $12,000-$14,000. The Chief would like to write a grant for the purchase.

The annual subscription for Active911 has been renewed at the cost of $352.50 which was approved at the March Trustees meeting.

The Chief has been notified by the Warren County Communications Center that people have been trying to contact the Department but no one answers. The Chief requested to add a seconded telephone line for the Fire Department. McKinney suggested using the current fax line phone number since the fax line is rarely used now.

Rescue 28 and Engine 28 had several repairs done by Vogelpohl Fire Equipment in March. Both vehicles are 100% fully functioning.

A quote is provided by Vogelpohl Fire Equipment to perform preventive maintenance on all MTVFD apparatus on a scheduled basis. This would include annual service, annual NFPA vehicle inspections, and an annual pump test. The cost is $4604 per year.  The tanker and Chief’s vehicle are excluded. The NFPA is not required. Without the cost of the NFPA inspections, the cost is $2532.00. There was much discussion but no decision was made at this time.
Zoning:
There were no reports for tonight’s meeting. 

Bill Wallace of the MT Zoning Board of Appeals presented a potential application/questionnaire for possible Board candidates for both the MT Zoning Board of Appeals and the MT Zoning Board. The application/questionnaire will be sent to the WC Prosecutor’s Office for their review. Bill would like to add job descriptions to the application.
Crisenbery stated that the WC Regional Planning Commission would like to meet to discuss to change in the ORC codes for the Zoning Book. He would like them to meet with members of both Zoning Boards.

TRUSTEES-Old Business:
An additional quote was received from Justin Lamb for the electric service needed in the Road barn and the meeting room. His quote was $4992.00 with 40% upfront for the purchase of supplies. This is much cheaper than the other two quotes from last meeting. After discussion, Dawson made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve a PO for Justin Lamb for $5000.00 for the electric work with 40% upfront. Vote: Crisenbery-Abstain, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea. Motion passed.
There was discussion of just replacing the tile in the meeting room and bathroom instead of the entire addition. Dawson requested Todd Fairchild get quotes for the replacement of the new flooring.

TRUSTEES-New Business:
Wilkie stated she has talked several times to Mike at the WC Board of Elections. The people that picked up the electoral equipment left the key with someone from the Fire Department. They would like to have help to track it down and get it back. We can always replace it but we don’t want to have a loose key out there.

Crisenbery stated that Mr. Thatcher would like to purchase tables and chairs for the Township residents to be able to use for private events such as the service the Village Harveysburg provides for their residents. The Village provides a sign out form for the borrowers. This was done for many years in the past but is now not provided for the community. The Trustees liked the idea as a service for the residents. McKinney suggested a deposit as well.
Correspondence and Announcements:  
There was no new correspondence and announcements for tonight’s meeting.
Fiscal Officer Reports:
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by Dawson to approve the warrants. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.
Crisenbery made a motion, seconded by McKinney to approve the financial report. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

The Trustees signed the Bank Reconciliation reports.
Other: Steve Combs of Harveysburg Road again complained about the drainage issues in his back property from the new subdivision. His neighbor Mr. Humphrey’s is having issues as well. There was discussion that is only going to get worse as the houses are built. Mayor Verga of Harveysburg said the WC Soil and Water Conservation said the water drainage is working fine, however he will call the owners to see if they can do something more in the Combs and Humphrey’s back yards to help. Crisenbery asked for the owners’ numbers so he can call as well.
As there was no other business to come before the Trustees at this time, a motion was made by Crisenbery to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 PM. Dawson seconded the motion. Vote: Crisenbery-Yea, Dawson-Yea, McKinney-Yea.  Motion passed.

.
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